Dear [Private Provider/Pharmacy],

General practice is under extreme pressure and cannot take on unfunded, non-contractual work for external providers. Given the current volume of clinical work, even if such services were offered privately, there is no guarantee that they could be completed within the requested timescales.

Under GMC prescribing guidance, it is the sole responsibility of the prescribing clinician to ensure that their prescribing is safe. This includes taking a full medical history, conducting any necessary examinations, and arranging and acting upon any required investigations.

Patients now have access to their full medical records via the NHS App, which can be used to inform your prescribing decisions. If additional information is required, you are welcome to request a private medical report, accompanied by the patient’s written consent. Such reports will be completed within 28 days, subject to our standard administrative fee of £(practice to insert own commensurate fee).

NICE guidelines on obesity medications (including GLP-1 receptor agonists) stress the importance of regular assessment, including verified weight measurements at initiation and at review. There is also a need to ensure that there are no contraindications to prescribing the medication in question. At no point do these guidelines imply or expect that the patient’s NHS GP should undertake this work on behalf of a private provider.

Finally, please be advised that a lack of response from the GP practice must not be interpreted as agreement that there are no contraindications or concerns with the proposed prescribing.

Yours sincerely,

(Practice Name)
(Contact details)
